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Dear Janet Newell 
 
I understand that Paul Burnett has written to you, but I have not been told of any reply. 
 
Since the deadline for our two-page submission to the ASA Council is today, we really need to 
know whether the ASA plans to go ahead despite the points made in his letter, or whether these 
issues are to be dealt with first. 
 
William Alderson 
Special Consultant, Homeopathy: Medicine for the 21st Century 
reply@hmc21.org 
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